NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

THURSDAY 19th MAY 2022       
Present: - Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.S.Steel Cllr.F. Boucher Cllr.R.Cox Cllr.MC Oswald Jones
 Mrs.J.Childs
1.
Election of Chair

Cllr.M-C Oswald-Jones proposed that Cllr.A.Trim be elected as Chairman; this was seconded by Cllr.S.Steel
2.
Declaration of Acceptance of Office



Cllr.A.Trim duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office form

3.
Apologies for Absence


None

4.
Register of member’s interest


None.


5.
Approval of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 3rd March 2020 were duly signed as a correct record.                      
6.
Matters arising from minutes


None
7.
Parish Maintenance Scheme Update


Fallen trees due to high winds from the old nursery site in Norton Lane have been removed by Savills

Councillors reported that although they had been removed the area was left very untidy and there 
are more dead trees along the hedgerow that need attention.  KCC to be contacted 


Natural England enquiry into ongoing injurious weed complaint of ragwort at old nursery site


Savills advised that the fields and banks to the entrance of old nursery site have been mowed 


in preparation of ragwort spraying in May.


Complaint made by clerk to Cllr. Mike Whiting re lack of action from SBC regarding discarded carrier 
bag of rubbish in Norton Lane reported by a resident Ref- 13037802 

            Request also made to Cllr Whiting to arrange for a regular litter pick in Norton Lane


Pot hole at the end of Lewson Street/A2 reported to KCC and repaired

Finger post sign replaced at the junction of Norton Lane/Rushett Lane

8.
Planning


Application No: 22/500853/FULL

Retrospective application for erection of a detached garden office room.

Clocktower Barn Norton Lane Norton Kent

The Chairman had written on behalf of the PC placing their objection SBC planners advised that 
they will pass the application if the dwelling and garage are painted black.  The Chairman therefore withdrew the objection.
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Application No: 22/501749/FULL 


Erection of replacement dwelling and garage.

            Toft Wray Lower Norton Lane Teynham Kent ME9 9LB

The PC have no objection to this application but the PC agreed that the Chairman should write with concerns that the access needs to be studied carefully.


Application No 22/502168/FULL : 

Demolition of existing piggeries and erection of a new three-bedroom eco home with associated parking 
and ground mounted photovoltaic panels. 

Land South of The Mounted Rifleman Elverton Lane Luddenham Faversham Kent ME13 0TL


Application No 22/502085/FULL 


Change of use to form a new office within half of the existing agricultural barn including re-cladding in 
aluminium sheeting, new canopy and all associated works. 


Norton Farm Norton Lane Norton Kent ME9 0EX

9.
Councillors’ Reports.


Cllr Cox advised that the notice board was in need of strimming around the bottom.  Cllr Boucher will arrange for 
this to be carried out.  Cllr.Cox also advised that it is in need of repainting.


Cllr. Trim reported that no one had forwarded any suggestions for celebrating the Queens Jubilee despite flyers 
being posted through all parishioner’s doors requesting ideas.
10.
Correspondences


Request from Air Ambulance charity for £300 grant


The PC agreed to donate £50.00

            Poster from North Downs Walk (Rotary Club of the Weald of Kent)



Request from Victims Support Ashford for donation


Request from Citizens Advice Sittingbourne for donation

The PC agreed to donate £50 to the Faversham office


Forwarded to Chairman

Information sheet from Zurich Insurance regarding organising a safe event


Southern Water survey. (Chairman  completed survey)

KALC QGC mapping of trees deadline – Queens Green Canopy


Questionnaire for  Independent Review Panel – SRA


KALC Sector Finance Survey 2022 


Quarterly Local Councils' Liaison Forum - Tuesday 26 April

Forwarded to All Councillors

NALC Chief Executive Bulletins 


KALC Newsletters


On line consultation regarding Electric Vehicle Strategy 


Minutes from SBC of the Swale Joint Transportation Board


KALC Invitation to apply for Cancer Transformational Funding

            Cllr Tim Valentine (Cabinet Member Climate & Ecological Emergency) Green Grid meeting invitation

            Kent County Council’s environment briefing


NALC Smaller Councils Committee regarding issues that are specific to smaller councils

Monthly reports from PCSO Jessica Stocks 61217


NALC requesting votes for Star Council Awards 2022 
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KALC Environment calculator workshop                                                                                                                                            


E mail from public transport advising of forthcoming changes to commercial bus services in the 
County. 


E mail sent from Chairman of Lynsted PC to KCC objecting to the proposed cuts in local bus service


KALC Dynamic Councillor training module Thursday evening 28 April.


KALC SAC 20's plenty Kent and Crime Panel information


KALC Request for Trauma Teddies for the Ukraine (Now reached capacity for convoy to transport)


KALC advising of Men’s Sheds movement, focused mental health among the male population and the 
high suicide rate

            Larissa Reed Chief Executive of SBC advising that James Freeman head of planning services will be 

            leaving with immediate effect on 30th April to seek new challenges.

            Larissa Reed Chief Executive of SBC forwarding briefing from SE councils on the Queens Speech.

11.
Finance
11.1
The Annual Parish Council accounts for 2021/22 were agreed and signed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
11.2
Certificate of exception for accounts was signed and will be sent to PKL Littlejohn.

11.3
Notice of Public Rights of Annual Accountability to be posted on Notice Board
11.4
First instalment of precept received from SBC £3603.00

11.5
The following payments were approved :-

Mrs. Bray accountant for the PC has wavered her fee and requested that her payment is sent to two charities i.e., Pilgrims Hospice Canterbury & Disaster Emergency Committee Ukraine







 Hire of Hall




£   12.   00








 Pilgrims Hospice Canterbury

            £   50.   00








 DEC Ukraine                                                 £   50.   00








 N Power Electricity



£  164.  54








 KALC Annual Membership


£  230.  86








 Mrs J Childs Annual Stationery

£   40.   00








 Mrs J Childs
Annual Telecoms

£ 155.   33                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        








 C.S.Mitchell Ltd Streetlight Maintenance     £ 308    94  








 Mr.T.Trim Reimbursement wine for AGM    £  50.    00  







Air Ambulance



 £ 50     00 







Faversham Citizens Advice


 £ 50     00    







Zurich Insurance (Pub Liability)

 £257.   60                                                                               

11.6
The balance of the bank account as at 19th May was £9057.85p
12.
Any other business


It was agreed that the PC should arrange to light a beacon for the Queens Jubilee on 2nd June with a bonfire and music.  Cllrs Steel & Boucher agreed to organise. All parishioners would be welcome
13.
 Items for next meeting


None
14.
Date of next meeting


Monday 18th July 2022















Meeting closed at 7.15pm   
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